
“You Should Come to Hinduism”
I read your article by Rick Rood about Hinduism. I think the
author is lacking in the study of Hinduism. Christianity as I
see is very monotonous in the sense that it has only the
bible, a single book and the priest would go over and over all
his life career as a priest. Whereas Hinduiism is like a
universe, one would not be able to complete studing the Vedas
or puranas in his life time. The Dharma Sastra is very unique
and reading that alone would make you understand what is Hindu
religion. It does not discriminate any other faith whereas
Christianity and Islam does. Hinduism is not a pagan religion
as claimed by Christianity and Islam. Hinduism gives you the
freedom to start from nursery and once you have reached the
upper level you do not need any form of idol. That makes the
religion unique from others. The author says “Hinduism lacks
any  understanding  that  God  created  this  world  for  a  good
purpose.” What made him think so? In fact, Hinduism has a
better  understanding  and  knowledge  of  the  purpose  than
Christianity or Islam.

An important factor almost universally accepted is that faith
in a divine power shapes the destiny of mankind. Sanathana
Dharma had famous Saints who had expounded their own specific
philosophy. “Just as a man discards worn out clothes and puts
on new clothes, the soul discards worn out bodies and wears
new ones.” (2.22) Hindus believe that the Atman is eternal it
transmigrates from one living thing to another according to
its karmic action.

Hinduism speaks of the existence of heavens above and hells
below.  The  former  are  sun  filled,  inhabited  by  gods  and
innumerable divine souls. The latter are dark worlds (asurya
lokas) and populated by all the dark and demonic forces. The
individual  souls  go  into  these  worlds  according  to  their
deeds. But they do not stay there permanently till the end of
destruction. They go there basically as a consequence of their
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actions, either to enjoy or to suffer. In either case they
learn the lesson and come back to earth to start a new earthly
life all over again.

The Hindu concept of reincarnation is alien to western people.
It is mostly misunderstood and misinterpreted, partly because
of  ignorance  and  partly  because  of  some  inherent  mental
blockage natural to the single minded pursuit of religious
faith along rutted paths. It generated a lot of controversy
because it directly challenges the western notion of one life,
one heaven and the final day of judgment.

Today this fundamental concept of Hinduism is finding many new
adherents and believers all over the world. The reasons are
many. Firstly, a great mass of evidence is gathering in favour
of reincarnation through the personal experiences of many who
chanced to remember their past lives and were able to record
their  experiences  in  stunning  details  for  the  posterity.
Secondly,  the  modern  theories  of  hypnotic  regression  are
gaining acceptance in many parts of the world. There are now
many  institutions  which  help  interested  individuals  to
remember  their  past  lives  as  a  part  of  their  spiritual
awakening.  Thirdly.  many  enlightened  psychic  masters  like
Edgar Cayce confirmed beyond doubt that reincarnation is not
just a theory or imagination, but a definite reality.

If you look at the personality of an ordinary human being, you
will realize that there is a lot in him, that is grosser and
denser which cannot be purified and transformed in the shorter
time of one life span. What is a hundred years or less than a
hundred of life on a scale of millions of years of continuous
evolution of life on earth? Does not it sound illogical to say
that we would remain static from the evolutionary point of
view, while change is the nature of life and every thing else
all around us is changing and evolving constantly?

It is very obvious that God did not create the worlds and the
beings in His likeness, but in exact opposite to it. If He



would have created everything in His true likeness then there
would have been no differentiation and no possibility of any
movement. Creation would have remained static, without an aim
and purpose, offering no scope for movement and change.

It is true that God is hidden in every aspect of His creation.
But that which is visible and sensible is not His true self.
It is His negative and false self, which tries to compete with
Him and fight for its own individuality, and finally, having
lost the battle, would move towards Him in total obedience.

Thus the whole drama of creation seems to start with the
creation of His individual selves that hide themselves in His
negative selves so that a movement away from Him and then
again back to Him can be initiated and sustained. The Hindu
scriptures  describe  this  process  variously  with  such
expressions as: “the true self hides behind the false self,
God  enters  into  Prakriti,  self  becomes  enveloped  with
ignorance.” There is more that one can explain but I am afraid
there would be no space left to write so I would end here
saying  it  is  the  open  mindnes  of  the  Hindus  that  the
Christians and Muslims took advantage in India that these two
religion is surving there and Cliff Roberston had the chick to
say Hindus are living in darkness. There can be 1000 of him
trying to convert Hindus into Christianity but millions would
be converting to Hinduism in the west. People are beginning to
realize the importance of yoga and the believe in incarnation
and Atman in the west so soon I am afraid the churches would
see empty congregation and priest and pastors would have to
retire.  It  is  not  my  wish  but  it  is  the  Karma  of  the
Christians who had dreamt of converting all the Hindus in this
world. Come be true to yourself and discover what Hinduism has
for all.

Thanks for your kind letter. Rick Rood is no longer with Probe
Ministries. As you are already well aware, both Hinduism and
Christianity are vast, intellectually fascinating, and ancient
faiths. But insofar as they have very different views on the



nature of God, the nature of man, the nature of the cosmos,
what happens to a person after death, etc., it is clear that
they cannot both be right (although they could both be wrong).

Such complex issues cannot be settled quickly over e-mail. We
at Probe are quite convinced that Christianity is true. Our
entire website, with over 1,500 written resources, is devoted
to explaining why we think this. But we respect your right to
disagree.

The Bible is a book of history and there is a huge wealth of
evidence  from  archaeology  and  extra-biblical  historical
sources to commend it to us as such. What’s more, it claims to
be a revelation from the one true God, who created all things.
This claim is either true or false. While I believe that there
are good reasons for embracing the claim as true, I cannot
prove this with absolute certainty. Nevertheless, we must do
our  best  to  examine  the  various  claims  of  the  different
religions, compare these claims with all the evidence we can
find, and attempt to decide which (if any) are actually true.

But  here’s  my  point.  Suppose  that  Hinduism  is  true.  What
follows from that for me as a Christian? If the material world
is ultimately maya, and its reason for being is simply lila,
and if all is one, and Atman is Brahman, then (sooner or
later) I will realize this and get off the wheel of rebirth.
It may take many lifetimes, but I will eventually realize that
all  is  one,  that  I  am  Brahman.  Nothing  (of  eternal
consequence)  follows  from  my  temporary  ignorance.

But now suppose Christianity is true. What follows for those
who do not come to Jesus alone for salvation from the holy
wrath of God against our sin? Eternal punishment away from the
presence of God, the only true and ultimate Source of all that
is true, beautiful and good. In light of all the evidence that
Christianity is really true (here I must simply refer you to
our website), and since we must make some sort of choice
regarding these issues, and since absolute certainty may not



ultimately be possible, it seems to me that the safest bet is
on the God of the Bible. Of course, in the long run, we must
each be willing to take personal responsibility for the choice
that we make – and be willing to accept the consequences that
follow from it.

Wishing you all the best,

Michael Gleghorn
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